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Bruce County EarlyON Child and Family Centres Are Offering Outdoor Explorers! 
 

Bruce County, Ontario: Bruce County EarlyON Child and Family Centres (EarlyON) have engaged with Grey 
Bruce Public Health, local school boards, M’Wikwedong Indigenous Friendship Centre, and municipalities to plan 
and prepare for a safe outdoor re-opening. Bruce County EarlyON Educators are excited to be back to in-person 
outdoor programming and look forward to making connections, building relationships, and learning together!   
 
Families with children ages 0-6 can register for a variety of Outdoor Explorers programs throughout the summer 
months at all main sites. Mobile locations will be announced soon, so please stay tuned for more information. 
Increased cleaning protocols are in place and EarlyON Educators have planned exciting options for individual use 
of creative materials, toys, and equipment. Group sizes have been modified to allow for physical distancing. 
 
EarlyON program participants are required to register for in-person programs by phone at 1-800-616-8116. 
Please note that drop-in options are not available at this time. Upon registration, families will speak to an 
EarlyON Educator who will provide details of what to expect and the required screening protocols. 
 
Families are encouraged to visit the Bruce County website and Bruce County EarlyON Facebook Pages for 
registration information, including a schedule of program type, dates, and times for each location.   
 
Explore Bruce County EarlyON Facebook pages for engaging posts, including group time experiences, story 
times, and DIY activities that enhance developmental health and well-being for children ages 0-6!  
 
www.facebook.com/EarlyOnChesley/  
www.facebook.com/EarlyOnKincardine/ 
www.facebook.com/EarlyOnPortElgin/ 
www.facebook.com/EarlyOnWiarton/  
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For more information, contact:  

Adam Ferguson 
Corporate Communications Specialist 
Corporation of the County of Bruce 
226-909-6399 
aferguson@brucecounty.on.ca 

 

Bruce County is an upper-tier municipality in Southwestern Ontario, Canada, made up of 8 lower-tier 
municipalities and 68,423 residents. The explorers who visit, live, and work here are the dreamers who take 
roads less travelled and see tried and true as an invitation to try something new. Be an Explorer and call Bruce 
County home. 

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
https://brucecounty.on.ca/earlyon
http://www.facebook.com/EarlyOnChesley/
http://www.facebook.com/EarlyOnKincardine/
http://www.facebook.com/EarlyOnPortElgin/
http://www.facebook.com/EarlyOnWiarton/
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Choosing Quality Child Care in Bruce County  
 

Bruce County, Ontario: Bruce County Children’s Services continues to work with parents and key community 
partners to help support the development of children in our communities. The early years are exciting times 
and parents and guardians want to be confident that their child is in a healthy, safe, and happy environment 
that meets their child’s social, emotional, and physical well-being needs as they learn and grow.  
 
There are various types of child care programs across Bruce County, and families are encouraged to research 
the type of child care that best meets the needs of their child and family. Bruce County has recently created a 
Choosing Quality Child Care guide to assist families with their research in selecting a quality child care 
program. 
 
“Fostering caring and authentic relationships between child care educators, children, and their families, as 
well as offering a stimulating learning environment, are key factors to consider when selecting a high-quality 
child care program,” says Children’s Services Manager Tina Metcalfe. 
 
Within Bruce County, there are three types of licensed child care programs to select from: 
 

1. Licensed Child Care Centres and Before & After School Programs: These programs are licensed by 
the Ministry of Education under the Child Care and Early Years Act to ensure they meet specific 
provincial standards for the health, safety, and developmental needs of children. Licensed Child Care 
Centres may provide care for infant, toddler, preschool, and school-aged children. 
 

2. Licensed Home Child Care: Bruce County’s Home Child Care Program is licensed by the Ministry of 
Education. As a Licensed Home Child Care Program, the Program contracts with individual caregivers 
who offer child care out of their own homes. Caregivers are screened, approved, and monitored by the 
Bruce County Home Child Care staff to ensure compliance with provincial requirements as well as the 
policies and procedures of the agency. Home Child Care Providers care for infant, toddler, preschool, 
and school-age children. 
 

3. Authorized Camps and Children’s Recreation Programs: Authorized Camps and Children’s Recreation 
Programs are not licensed by the Ministry of Education, however, many are HIGH FIVE certified. HIGH 
FIVE is Canada’s quality standard for children’s recreation and sports. These programs provide care for 
school-aged children. 
 

Complete your online Licensed Child Care Application today! 
OneList Bruce County is an online tool that helps simplify the process of finding and applying for licensed child 
care programs near home or work. Applications can be accessed anywhere, anytime. Get started at 
www.brucecountychildcare.ca 
 
For more information about the programs, supports, and services, and to view our Child Care and Early Years 
Service System Plan, please visit: brucecounty.on.ca/childrens-services 
 
 

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
https://brucecounty.on.ca/sites/default/files/COB0020%20Choosing%20Quality%20ChildCare.rd5_.KB_.WEB_.pdf
http://www.brucecountychildcare.ca/
https://brucecounty.on.ca/childrens-services
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For more information, contact:  

Adam Ferguson 
Corporate Communications Specialist 
Corporation of the County of Bruce 
226-909-6399 
aferguson@brucecounty.on.ca 

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
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Have you visited your library lately? 

 
 
 
 
July 5, 2021 

 
For Immediate Release: 

Bruce County Public Library believes in a future where innovative ideas fundamentally change 
the way our communities learn, play, and connect with each other. This year, they have 
developed a unique way to engage with our communities as part of their membership drive. 

To raise awareness of their services and programs, the library has created custom information 
packages for families, businesses, cultural groups, and more. These kits include promotional 
brochures and posters to be shared with community members and groups that highlight the 
unique services and materials that are available with a free library card.  

If you or a community organization you belong to would like more information, the library 
invites you to contact them by email at libraryinfo@brucecounty.on.ca or at your local branch 
and they will create a customized information package for your group/organization. In return, 
the library is always looking for collaborations with community groups, and they encourage 
you to reach out to your local branch to inquire about how they can help your community 
group reach your goals.  

As a card member, you can also take the library with you with their Mobile App, available for 
both Android and iOS devices, which allows you to place holds, renew items and checked out 
materials, and download eBooks. 

The library offers unique services and resources for business owners, cultural groups, and 
families. Your library card provides free access to continuing education with LinkedIn 
Learning, digital newspapers and magazines through PressReader, 3D printer training, sports 
kits, fishing rods, museum passes, and more! 

“Bruce County Public Library really does have something for everyone, no matter your age or 
your interests” says Brooke McLean, Director of Library Services. “We encourage everyone to 
explore all that your Library offers. Our friendly staff are here to help and would be pleased 
to share information or present to community organizations on our many services.” 

This year the library is developing a new strategic plan. They invite you to be part of our 
library community by registering for a card to access all the free services available at BCPL. 
For more information, please visit library.brucecounty.on.ca or contact your local branch. 
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mailto:libraryinfo@brucecounty.on.ca


For more info: 
Brooke McLean, MLIS 
Director, Library Services 
Bruce County Public Library 
519-832-6935  
library.brucecounty.on.ca 
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       Bruce County’s Alternate Emergency Operations Centre 
enhanced by new Provincial and Federal Funding 

 

Bruce County, Ontario: Bruce County is pleased to announce that the federal and provincial governments have 
teamed up to fund a new generator for the County’s Alternate Emergency Operations Centre, which is located 
at the Bruce County Museum & Cultural Centre in Southampton. As part of infrastructure support for 
communities across Ontario, Bruce County is receiving $44,392 in provincial funding and $177,568 in federal 
funding for a total of $221,960 for this much needed generator. 
 
The generator will ensure a functional alternate facility for Emergency Management staff should the County’s 
main Emergency Operations Centre be rendered inoperable. The generator will also provide a safe and stable 
climate-controlled environment for vital and irreplaceable archival materials at the Museum in the event of a 
power outage. 
 
Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound MPP Bill Walker recently highlighted this funding for Bruce County, as part of an 
announcement that our local municipalities will receive a total of $1,913,042 in federal and provincial 
infrastructure funds ($382,608.40 provincial investment, $1,530,433.60 federal investment). This funding is 
intended to help protect the health of residents, create jobs, and promote economic recovery. 
 
“This is fantastic news for Bruce County and communities across our region,” said Bruce County Warden Janice 
Jackson, “This support helps Bruce County safeguard the community and our valuable historical assets. Thank 
you to our federal and provincial partners for providing this important infrastructure funding.”  
 
 

-30- 

For more information, contact:  

Adam Ferguson 
Corporate Communications Specialist 
Corporation of the County of Bruce 
226-909-6399 
aferguson@brucecounty.on.ca 

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
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